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OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 
City of Newport, Oregon 

169 S.W. Coast Hwy. 
Newport, OR 97365 

541-574-0603 
s.nebel@newportoregon.gov 

 
 

MEMO 
 

DATE:  February 3, 2021 
 
TO:  Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: Spencer Nebel, City Manager  
 
SUBJECT: Status Report for the Seven-Week Period Ending Friday, January 29, 2021  

This is my first report for 2021! So far, it feels a little like an extension of 2020. That is 
probably to be expected since COVID-19 is still having major impacts on our society. 
 
To begin 2021, there is good news regarding the roll out of the COVID-19 vaccine. The 
medical professionals, first responders and some City staff have received vaccinations as 
part of this effort. Fire Chief, Rob Murphy, is on the committee coordinating this response 
in Lincoln County. Hopefully, this process can be rolled out to address vaccinations on a 
full county-wide basis as quickly as vaccines are available to do so. We are disappointed, 
though, in the pause for Lincoln County with vaccines being shifted to other parts of the 
state.  
 
I am also optimistic that the lessons learned in 2020 will result in fundamental changes in 
the way various services are provided, including those services being provided by the City 
of Newport. We will be spending time as an organization looking at the lessons learned 
during the COVID-19 emergency to determine how we can incorporate some of these 
innovations into our day-to-day services in the future. I am optimistic that as we wind our 
way through the 2021 year, by the time the year closes, we will all be in a better position.  
 
Highlights of activities over the last two weeks include the following: 

• Held an Emergency Coordinating Committee meeting to address the Governor’s 
newest framework for COVID-19.  

• Mike Cavanaugh and I met with the Newport High School Coach, Taylor Plesha, 
regarding ball-diamond maintenance. Originally, we were having discussions with 
the school to lease the Frank Wade ballfield, since the majority of maintenance 
efforts are done by the school district, with this facility used extensively by the 
schools. During our negotiations with the District, we opted not to include the 
ballfield in the mutual use agreement. We need to work out a plan for a division of 
duties for the continued maintenance of that facility in the future. 

• Barb James and I met to add a revision to the City’s travel policy. Based on 
negotiations with the Newport Employees Association and discussions with the 
Council, we are looking at adopting a per diem model for travel expenses for City 
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reimbursement. We would do this City-wide for all staff, Council, and others who 
travel on City business.  

• Met with Mike Cavanaugh, Clare Paul, and Barb James on swapping the location 
of the crews of Parks Maintenance with the crews from Wastewater Collection. 
This has since been accomplished.  

• Met with Peggy Hawker and Derrick Tokos on developing our car camping site 
which has since been established. 

• Participated in a meeting with Clare Paul, Andrew Grant, Stephanie Kerns, and 
David Allen to discuss our continuing efforts to bring Rogue into compliance with 
discharge limits for wastewater.  

• Held bi-monthly meetings with Derrick Tokos, Clare Paul, Chris Janigo, and Barb 
James.   

• Participated, along with Council members, in the December Finance Work Group 
meeting. I think this process is resulting in a financial plan that is workable to move 
the City in a direction that the Council desires with having appropriate resources to 
fund commitments.  

• Met with Richard Dutton regarding participation in a cyber-security leadership 
academy which is offered in conjunction with ICMA. This is an intensive six-week 
course that deals with both the leadership aspects of cyber security, as well as the 
technical aspects of it.  

• Mike Murzynsky, Steve Baugher, Peggy Hawker, and I met to follow up on the 
various efforts following the Finance Work Group meeting on December 15.  

• Participated in our Newport Today Radio Show with Mayor Sawyer. We talked 
about COVID-19, and a wide range of other items during our 30- minute show.  

• Met with Mike Cavanaugh and Barb James to discuss our staffing plan regarding 
COVID-19 and the part-time employees. We have furloughed the part-time 
employees, and by furloughing, we can bring them back once we are open for 
business again.  

• Met with Waldport City Manager, Dan Cutter. Because of COVID-19, we have not 
had a chance to get together. I congratulated Dan on his appointment as City 
Manager, and offered to provide any support I can as he begins his new role in 
Waldport. We also discussed mutual issues that both cities are working on. I wish 
Dan well in his new position, and I will be happy when the Lincoln County Managers 
can meet in person again.  

• Clare Paul, Chris Janigo, Derrick Tokos, and I met on the Yaquina Industrial Park 
Project. One of the concepts discussed was the possibility of connecting the 
proposed industrial park water main with the water line that serves the Northwest 
Natural Gas bulk tank. Upon further review, this is a private line, and cannot be 
incorporated into our public system. This has been communicated back to the 
developers of the industrial park.  

• Met with Public Works’ personnel to discuss various concerns.  

• Met with David Allen and Derrick Tokos to discuss the 40th Street easement. 

• Barb James, Clare Paul, and I met regarding a follow-up meeting with employees 
in Public Works to address specific employee concerns. 

• Participated in a statewide call with Business Oregon to discuss options for funding 
relating to the COVID-19 crisis. We have been involved in a number of the 
programs that have been discussed. There are a couple others that we are 
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monitoring to determine if there is an opportunity to take advantage of that funding, 
as well. 

• I took vacation time during the week of December 21. During this time, heavy rains 
resulted in a surface slide behind three properties located east of Hatfield on Bay 
Boulevard. I met with Clare Paul, Chris Janigo, and our geological engineer-of-
record on site to review the risk. We had closed off the parking areas, and had 
confirmed that folks in those buildings had evacuated. One building is currently 
closed and for sale, while the coffee shop had closed out of concern for the slide. 
Our geological engineer characterized the slide as a “surface” slide. He indicated 
that the slide will continue oozing downward, but that the slide should not pose a 
catastrophic risk requiring evacuation of the two businesses at the base of the hill. 
Those businesses need to do their own assessment to determine what steps they 
need to take to protect their property. The slide area involves both City property 
and private property, as well as public unopened right-of-ways. 

• City Hall was closed on Thursday, December 24 at noon and Friday, December 25 
in observation of the Christmas holiday.  

• Met with Clare Paul and John Johnston regarding the HVAC system in City Hall. 
There are a number of adjustments needing to be made. We have had the 
company who installed it come back, and they will be managing the system from 
this point forward.  

• Councilor Hall, Nancy Steinhouse, and I met to put together the Equity Statement 
which Council approved at the first meeting in January. The statement was a 
collaborative effort, with Nancy drafting an original statement for the Parks and 
Recreation Committee, and a modified statement for City application. There were 
then a number of items I added to it, with CM providing her editorial skills and ideas 
to prepare the statement for Council’s action. These are important statements to 
make, and from an organizational standpoint, we need to continue educating and 
understanding how our organization can best meet the principals of diversity, 
equity and inclusion.  

• I spent a significant amount of time working on various pieces for the five-year 
financial sustainability plan for the City in preparation for the January 12 work group 
meeting.  

• Mike Cavanaugh and I met to plan how we are going to proceed with the Parks 
and Recreation Business Plan. A work session was held on February 1 to brief the 
Council about this.  

• Met with Mike Murzynsky and Steve Baugher on refining the Financial Work Group 
report.  

• Clare Paul, Chris Janigo, and I met with Judith Lingham, owner of the building 
which houses the coffee house on Bay Boulevard, and Paul Eisler, owner of the 
building that was previously occupied by the wine shop, regarding the landslide on 
SW Bay Boulevard. Overall, it has been the conclusion of our geologist-of-record, 
that the landslide is the result of the various surface soil and vegetation sluffing off 
the slope. He has indicated that the slide conditions do not indicate that a more 
catastrophic slide will occur. He has also indicated that we advise the property 
owners to have their own analysis done to determine what steps, if any, they should 
take to protect their properties. The conclusion of our geologist is that the slide was 
not caused by any actions by the City on the slope itself, but is just the sluffing off 
of material from the slope which is too steep to avoid these types of events from 
occurring from time-to-time. 
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Years ago, the base of the slope was likely cut back to allow for the development 
of the structure at the base of the slope. Judith Lingham was looking for assistance 
from the City on this issue. Based on our initial review, it will be up to the private 
property owners to address any stabilization issues to protect their property in the 
future.   

• City Hall was closed on Friday, January 1, in observation of the New Year’s 
Holiday.  

• Prepared agenda items for the organizational and regular City Council meetings 
on January 4. 

• Held a routine Department Head meeting. 

• Participated in the City Council work session, transitional meeting, and regular 
meeting held on January 4. Congratulations to Mayor Sawyer, Councilor Goebel, 
Councilor Jacobi, and Councilor Botello. I look forward to working with you to 
continue moving the City organization in a positive direction.  

• Prepared goal setting materials for the advisory committees and the department 
heads for the February 22 meeting. 

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Barb James to discuss HR issues. 

• Review background information with Rob Murphy and Barb James on the Fire 
Captain recruitment. We will be going out for additional applicants for this position.  

• Met with Barb James and Jason Malloy regarding the gaps in the process of our 
background checks. We did not realize that the background checks conducted by 
the Police Department were providing only Oregon criminal background 
information. We are looking at options to provide more complete information for 
these criminal background checks beyond the state info. 

• Held bi-monthly meetings with Derrick Tokos to discuss Community Development 
issues, and with Clare and Chris to discuss Public Works issues. 

• Derrick Tokos and I participated in a presentation by Zensity regarding collection 
of information from social media regarding City of Newport issues. Zensity also 
provides outreach processes to gain public opinion on issues being considered by 
Council. This is important since the City would receive more than just the 
individuals typically seen at public hearings who are either strongly for or strongly 
against an issue. We will be following up with more information. I also want to check 
with other cities in Oregon who are using Zensity for this purpose to gain a better 
understanding of how it has benefitted those organizations.   

• Participated in a meeting with Chris Janigo, Steve Baugher, Clare Paul, Dig Deep 
Research, and various state officials in one of the state’s one-stop meetings. These 
meetings are designed to identify various projects that may be eligible for state 
assistance. Part of the effort involves funding for our shovel-ready projects in 
Newport. This is a strategy that Dig Deep indicated could relieve some water fund 
monies so we could continue with the design and permitting, if unable to find other 
funding. We have outlined a number of projects in a follow-up meeting which has 
been scheduled with the state to continue these discussions. 

• Participated in a Short-term Rental Work Group meeting. Overall, since the short-
term rental ordinance was implemented, we have seen a continual reduction in a 
number of licenses for short-term rentals in the City. We have also been effective 
at catching places that are advertising short-term rentals without being properly 
licensed, as well. Since we have implemented Lodging Revs, we now rarely get 
reports of vacation rentals operating illegally. This has been an effective tool at 
identifying those facilities that are advertising in the community. The biggest gap 
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in expectations occurs for those who file complaints about short-term rentals, and 
the application of strikes or enforcement action on those issues. This will need to 
be the continued focus of how we can try to better address expectations and 
practices with the realities of what we can or cannot do on these enforcement 
issues.  

• Held bi-monthly meetings with Mike Murzynsky to discuss Finance issues, and 
Peggy Hawker to discuss general City issues. 

• Met with Jan Kaplan and Robert Emond regarding the efforts of Nye Beach to 
formalize a neighborhood association with the City. They continue to make 
headway. We have helped with producing mailing labels and other efforts for the 
Nye Beach meetings to determine whether there is widespread support for the 
creation of a neighborhood association. Draft bylaws have since been submitted 
to us for our review.  

• Joseph Lease and I met with Trish O’Dell and her daughter regarding a garage that 
we have cited for demolition. The garage is in pretty good shape, however, there 
is a significant lean to it as a result of the fault and/or settlement running next to 
the garage. While the garage is leaning, the electrical garage door continues to 
work well. They are going to try to jack up the garage to stabilize it. 

• Attended a virtual presentation from Bullard Law on various COVID-19 issues in 
the workplace. One of the key issues that was addressed, was whether employers 
can make vaccinations mandatory among employees. This is an untested area of 
the law. The advice generally steered employers from requiring employees to 
become vaccinated. If vaccinations were to be mandatory, there would certainly 
need to be exceptions for religious and medical reasons, as well as deep-seated 
philosophical reasons. At this point, we are encouraging employees to get 
vaccinated when they have that opportunity, but not requiring employee 
vaccinations.  

• Derrick Tokos, Lance Vanderbeck and I met with Wayne Belmont to finalize a 
memorandum of understanding for the placement of an animal shelter on Airport 
property. This was approved by the City Council at the January 19 Council meeting.  

• Held bi-monthly meetings with Jason Malloy to discuss police matters, and Rob 
Murphy to discuss fire matters. 

• Chris Janigo, Clare Paul, and I participated in a conference call with Keith Mills, 
the state dam engineer, regarding the reclassification of the Big Creek Dams. 
Currently, both dams are considered seismically unsafe. With the deterioration of 
the spillway, the State will be reclassifying the upper dam under a new set of 
guidelines as an unsafe dam. This will place additional responsibility on the City to 
either address the issues with the existing dam, or continue our efforts to move 
forward with the replacement dam. There may be operational changes that the 
State could require, including limiting the amount of water kept in the upper 
reservoir to reduce impacts on the hydrological conditions for the dam structure, 
particularly as it relates to the deterioration of the dam spillway. We have since 
received the letter from Keith Mills regarding the new classification for the upper 
dam. These letters are attached for your review. 

• Chris Janigo, Clare Paul, David Allen, Steve Stewart, Derrick Tokos, and I met to 
discuss the dam spillway safety issues. There are a number of things that we will 
be exploring as part of the upcoming budget year. We want to create a sort of 
warning system and build upon a desktop scenario, should there be a dam failure. 
To the extent possible, we will need to take steps to operate the dam in a safe 
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manner which may require lowering of water elevations in the reservoir at certain 
times of the year. I would much rather take these operational steps than make 
major investments in rebuilding a seismically inferior dam to address the spillway 
issues that have developed in recent years.  

• Met with Clare Paul and Barb James to address personnel issues within the Public 
Works Department.  

• Participated in the third meeting of the Finance Work Group on January 12, along 
with members of the Council. Overall, I believe we are getting some good direction 
as to what a five-year financial plan may look like for the City. We are pulling 
together information and building upon the suggestions from this meeting for the 
February 9 meeting. 

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Laura Kimberly to discuss Library operations.  

• Held the bi-weekly Emergency Coordinating Center meeting to discuss actions 
regarding the COVID-19 emergency. This was reported to the City Council at the 
January 19 City Council meeting.  

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Richard Dutton to discuss IT issues. 

• Chris Janigo and I met with the geological engineer-of-record, David L. Running, 
to review the current conditions relating to the movement of material on the hill 
behind the coffee house on the bayfront. Overall, there is some evidence of 
additional sliding that has occurred since the first slide originated. Mr. Running 
indicated that this additional slippage is consistent with his earlier observations. It 
will likely continue sluffing down the hill until it reaches a point where things can 
stabilize. There are some concerns about the storage room that was added to the 
back of the coffee shop at some point in the not-to-distant past. This back wall is 
serving as a retaining wall of sorts, with part of the slide pushing against that wall.  

• Barb James, David Allen, and I met with Jim Ferraris, who we have retained to 
investigate concerns that been brought to our attention within the Public Works 
Department. He will be meeting with personnel to review these complaints and 
prepare a report back to us.  

• Prepared agenda items for the January 19 Council work session and regular 
meetings.  

• City Hall was closed on Monday, January 18, in observation of Martin Luther King, 
Jr. Holiday.  

• Participated in the January 19 work session where we discussed applicants for the 
Police Advisory Committee, resolutions for Public Arts, and chronic nuisance 
ordinances. We then moved into the regular Council meeting. 

• Participated in a conference call with Pacific Seafood on the overbilling issue for 
their processing facility located on Bay Boulevard. We have had a chance to go 
through and review the meters that are in this building. It looks like we have been 
underbilling them for wastewater, and we will have a significant adjustment 
needing to be made due to the overbilling of water that occurred over a number of 
years. We are meeting to put together a proposed settlement for Pacific Seafood’s 
consideration on this matter. They are willing to work with us on a cooperative 
settlement in the future.  

• Held a special Emergency Coordinating Center meeting to address the reopening 
of certain facilities. Lincoln County remains below the extreme threshold for 
COVID-19 infections. This included the reopening of the Recreation Center, 
Aquatic Center, and City Hall (City Hall is open from 8 AM-2 PM Monday-Thursday) 
Hopefully, we will stay below the extreme limit and have some continuity in these 
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hours for the time being. Looking ahead at the numbers that have been generated 
by the County, it appears we will not be bumped to the extreme level the next time 
these stats are reviewed by the Governor.  

• Derrick Tokos, Chris Janigo, Clare Paul, David Allen, and I met with 
representatives of the Central Lincoln PUD to discuss a number of outstanding 
issues between the City and PUD. Over the past couple of years, we have held off 
on negotiations of a new franchise agreement between the City and PUD based 
on health issues. It began with City Attorney, Steve Rich, and then continued with 
health issues of the General Manager of the PUD, and then COVID-19 followed. 
We have agreed to lay out a schedule of negotiations for a new franchise 
agreement to be presented both to the City Council and to the PUD Board for 
review.  
 
The PUD is also willing to meet with our working committee from the City Council 
on the Dark Sky Initiative. There are a number of questions that PUD has regarding 
this issue, including whether the payback of going with LED fixtures can support a 
city-wide light program, the life of LED fixtures on the coast, and our coastal 
atmosphere being much shorter than inland areas, which, ultimately, impacts the 
cost recovery. PUD is willing to meet with us and Ameresco - the company that 
would develop the project and financing for this project – to move forward with a 
major design and replacement of street lighting in the City of Newport. In addition, 
we are trying to resolve a disagreement with PUD on their role of bringing ADA 
ramps to code when they are making changes impacting a ramp that is currently 
not to code. We also discussed the status of Big Creek Reservoir Transmission 
Crossing. This is an item that PUD would like to conclude. It is not likely that line 
construction would occur before 2022, but in order for them to proceed with the 
schedule, they need to secure the easement to complete the design of this 
transmission line.  
 
PUD also asked about the potential use of the City’s underbay conduit for replacing 
conduit they have on the Yaquina Bay Bridge. Overall, there is a general 
agreement to move forward with these discussions, and I will keep you updated on 
how we proceed with these matters.  

• Mike Murzynsky, Peggy Hawker, and I met on collecting financial information for 
the City’s Vision 2040 effort being financed in part by the grant from the Ford Family 
Foundation. We have established a project number which will allow for the 
generation of a report in the future. We will be updating past transactions that were 
related to this grant. 

• Mike Murzynsky, Clare Paul, Richard Dutton, and I met to continue our efforts at 
the implementation of the SmartWater Program. This will tie in to our new 
electronic payment system, as well. Implementation of this program will allow 
customers to have more control over monitoring their water usage with the wireless 
meters that have been installed throughout the community. There are still a few 
areas that are not part of the radio-read system. We are continuing to try to address 
those areas, as well.  

• Held a bi-monthly meeting with Mike Murzynsky to discuss Finance operations. 

• We did a dress rehearsal for the Employee Awards Event to make sure that we 
were ready to conduct this event virtually. I want to express my thanks to Peggy 
and Barb for reinventing the way we did this event during the COVID-19 
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emergency. I would like to thank other staff who helped pull this event together, as 
well.  

• Held an internal meeting to discuss negotiations with the Firefighters. The IAFF 
has opted to hold off on negotiations during the extreme risk COVID-19 period. 
They have also been trying to obtain some information for the next negotiations 
session which has been handicapped by COVID-19, as well. We are hopeful to 
resume negotiations soon.  

• Met with Councilors Collett and Goebel regarding the retaining of engineers-of- 
record. It is my intent to recommend to Council that the top eight civil engineers be 
listed as engineers-of-record for the City of Newport. This would include our local 
firm of Civil West. Please note engineer-of-record does not prevent us from dealing 
with other engineers or work under $100,000. It does allow us to sole source work 
above $100,000. There is a further cap when we need to go through a competitive 
process.  

• Met with Barb James and David Allen to finalize our volunteer policy applications, 
waivers, and training forms to formalize these relationships with our volunteers, 
and to make sure we are addressing liability requirements laid out by our insurer. 
A significant amount of work has been done on this, and the last piece we are 
pulling together relates to when an insured organization such as the Chamber or 
Rotary, volunteer as an organization to assist the City in projects. Once this is 
complete, we will be providing a report to the Council on what has been 
implemented in this area. This has been an important cleanup, particularly with 
some of the efforts by the Council to do projects in light of our staffing shortages.  

• Along with members of the Council, participated in the City of Newport Employee 
Awards Event. This virtual event seemed to be well-received by our employees. I 
was pleased that most of the Council was able to participate in this event, as well.  

• Participated in an Oregon Coast Aquarium Board meeting. Work on revamping the 
entryway for the Aquarium continues. This has been part of their long-term 
fundraising efforts. The Aquarium has had a challenging operational year with the 
closures that have occurred from time-to-time. They were looking at trying to 
reopen on or about February 1 under the restrictive guidelines for these types of 
venues. The Aquarium has also lost three members of the Aquarium’s animal 
family, including two sea lions and a seal, that have been at the Aquarium since 
it’s initial opening. The three animals were all considered to be geriatric animals 
and have lived a very long life at the Aquarium.  

• Mike Murzynsky, Steve Baugher, and I met to continue work on the Finance Work 
Group report.  

• Chris Janigo, Rob Murphy, Clare Paul, Derrick Tokos, and I met on the potential 
application for FEMA funding for fire flow improvements that would occur with 
several projects to improve fire flows to the north end of the city. This includes the 
new proposed booster station and additional water main by the golf course to 
increase water flow during fire emergencies.  

• Peggy Hawker, Jason Malloy, and I met with high school principal, Rhema 
Mattson, and Adam Scarberry, Assistant Principal, to discuss the creation of a 
youth council. The school system has a student leadership class that includes 
approximately 60 students at the high-school level. Adam Scarberry thought there 
could be some direct linkage with this program and a youth council. The student 
leadership group did play a role in promoting the vacancies for students on the 
Police Advisory Committee. It seems to make great sense if we can incorporate 
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this in an existing and functioning school program. Adam is going to forward some 
of the class materials to us, and we will then make suggestions as to how we can 
incorporate a City youth council into their existing programs.  

• Barb James and I met to continue efforts on developing a per diem travel policy. 
This would be the policy used for employees, City Council members and others 
relating to reimbursement for City-required travel. The pier-diem would provide a 
flat payment for meals when an individual is travelling, instead of requiring receipts 
and financial reports in these cases. When meals are provided at a conference, 
there is no per diem offered for those particular meals. I think this will greatly 
simplify our travel policy and is commonly done by other cities. We need for the 
policy to be consistent with IRS, as well. This is an item that we agreed to 
implement as part of the NEA negotiations in our current contract.  

• Participated in an executive session with City Council for purposes of completing 
the evaluation of myself as City Manager, and David Allen as City Attorney. I 
appreciate the Council taking the time to have these discussions. I will be working 
with the Mayor and Councilor Hall to prepare a report for presentation and 
acceptance by the Council at an upcoming regular City Council meeting.  

• Held bi-monthly meetings with Jason Malloy, Rob Murphy and Lance Vanderbeck 
to discuss Police, Fire and Airport issues.  

• Participated in a meeting with County officials, State Parks, Clare Paul, Chris 
Janigo, David Allen, and Derrick Tokos, regarding evolution of site conditions at 
Jump-off Joe. This meeting was scheduled on Monday, and by Monday night the 
major collapse of the foundation occurred. Fortunately, the collapse was contained 
in a new canyon leaving the remaining part of the foundation standing, and now 
inaccessible from the east. The County has agreed to provide temporary fencing 
to create a visual stopping point between the parking lot and the area that has 
subsided. The County and State Parks are signing various trails from the beach 
side that currently can access the remaining part of the foundation from the west. 
It is likely that it will be some time before anything can be done to address the 
foundation itself. The site is quite unstable at this point. We brought our geological 
engineer-of-record here to look at the stability of the parking lot to determine 
whether we need to permanently close this off, or whether we can allow the parking 
lot to remain in use. His recommendation will be to permanently close the parking 
area.  

• Participated in a meeting with Sustainable Northwest Oregon on assistance in 
financing the acquisition of the watershed around the Big Creek Dams. This 
meeting included Shreejita Basu, Koala Swanson, and Ben Dair from Sustainable 
Northwest, Don Andre, Rolla Cleaver, Jay Fineman from the Oregon Coast 
Community Forest Association, Chris Janigo, Clare Paul, Derrick Tokos, and I. 
Overall, we discussed our plans to sell an easement to PUD, and use these funds 
to acquire plans in the Big Creek Watershed. We also discussed a need for building 
an access road, and potential discussion about buying property outright, versus 
just an easement, towards the goal of owning more of the watershed. Overall, it 
was a good meeting and we will see how we can connect the dots to utilize funds 
we have received from PUD to match with potential funds for property acquisition. 
We are looking at applying for a planning grant which would be necessary to 
provide the details for the federal grant and would have to be done in April. We will 
see where this journey takes us.  



 

10 

 

• Along with Councilors Jacobi and Botello, participated in a Vision 2040 Advisory 
Committee meeting. The focus of the meeting was the awards of the Vision 2040. 
Over 80 nominations were received for awards. Voting will take place during this 
next month, with the awards being made after the voting is completed. In 
addition, the Vision 2040 Committee worked on their goals for this coming year. 

Please see the attached link http://tinyurl.com/readabouthelpers2020 
• Prepared agenda items for the February 1 work session and City Council meeting.  

• I was out of the office late on Wednesday morning after completing some agenda 
items, and on Thursday for a medical procedure relating to my left eye. Other than 
getting a nice shiner, everything went well. Worked on this report from home on 
Thursday afternoon. It was a good, quiet time to work without having to do much 
reading or work from the computer. 

• On Wednesday morning on her way to work, Clare Paul was involved in an 
accident in which she sustained injuries which will keep her off the job for a period 
of time. Our thoughts are with Clare as she heals up from this unfortunate accident. 
In the meantime, Chris Janigo, Barb James, and I met to determine how we are 
going to fill her role as Acting Public Works Director until she is able to return to 
work. I am putting together our interim, interim plan for supervisor.  

• Participated in an OCCMA Board meeting, my first as past-president of OCCMA. 
A much better role to play than president!  

• Participated in a second Newport water system one-stop meeting with the State of 
Oregon to identify potential funding resources for projects in the pipeline.  
 

We are off and running in 2021. I believe that this coming year will be an opportunity to 
address some long-standing organizational issues, and to determine what additional 
changes we can make on how to most efficiently fulfill our responsibilities to the citizens 
of Newport with lessons learned from COVID-19. I look forward to chatting about these 
issues, and others, at our upcoming goal setting session.   

  
Upcoming Events:  
 

• I anticipate taking a few days before budget time. I will be using vacation time on 
February 18, 19, 26 and March 3,4, and 5 to get a few home projects completed. 

• The goal setting session will take place February 22 from 9 AM to 3 PM. 

• The Preliminary Budget meeting is scheduled for March 2 at 6 PM. 

• The first Budget Committee meeting is April 27 at 5 PM. 

• The second Budget Committee meeting is set for May 18 at 5 PM. 

• The third Budget Committee meeting is May 25 at 6 PM.  

• July 6-9, I plan to attend the OCCMA Summer Conference in Bend (in -person or 
virtually) 

• October 3-6, I plan to attend the ICMA Annual Conference in Portland, OR. 

• October 21-23 is the 96th League of Oregon Cities Annual Conference in Bend. 
 

  

http://tinyurl.com/readabouthelpers2020
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Attachments: 
 

➢ Attached is a communication from Keith Mills, State Dam Engineer, providing 
notification to the City of unsafe/potentially unsafe dams. The state dam engineer 
is evaluating dams based on new state criteria. Previously, both dams were 
deemed potentially unsafe to seismic activity that indicated that both dams will 
deform significantly.  
 

In addition, Keith Mills has outlined steps to investigate the extent of the internal 

erosion below the spillway conduit and asked that a plan be submitted by March 1, 

with a plan for interim measures being submitted by July 1, 2021. He is also asking 

for the City to submit a plan by December 1, 2021 outlining the proposed efforts for 

the removal of both dams and construction of replacement dam. This letter has 

been anticipated and we will be working with HDR Engineering to address the 

schedules outlined in Keith Mills’ communication. I have also included, for your 

information, a copy of the dam inspection letter from an inspection conducted 

August 4, as well as a letter from HDR Inc., that was received last month in 

anticipation of the communication from the state dam engineer. We will be having 

a conference call with Keith Mills and HDR on February 5 to discuss the game plan 

for proceeding ahead. We have asked HDR to prepare the requested March 1 

report. We need to continue our efforts at making headway in addressing dam 

issues. I will be scheduling a work session to further discuss steps regarding 

complying with the schedule outlined by the state dam engineer.  

➢ Attached is a communication from Mayor Miyakawa from the City of Mombetsu 

wishing all of us at the City of Newport a prosperous and happy new year.  

➢ Attached is a letter from Bob Cowen from Oregon State University’s Hatfield 

Marine Science Center with a brief new year’s message for the community. 

I hope everyone has a great week.   

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Spencer R. Nebel, City Manager 
 
cc:  Department Heads 
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